
 

 
 1 

 
 APPENDIX "A" 
 
 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 67 OF THE 
 
 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on Tuesday, October 15, 2002 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole met at 1:25 p.m., on October 7, 2002. 
 
Present:  Councillor Mario G. Racco, Chair 

Mayor Michael Di Biase 
Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati 
Councillor Bernie Di Vona 
Councillor Mario Ferri 
Councillor Linda D. Jackson 
Councillor Susan Kadis 

 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
1 NAPA VALLEY AVENUE AND AMARONE AVENUE 
 ALLWAY STOP CONTROL 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of Councillor Jackson, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

Councillor Linda Jackson recommends: 
 
That an allway stop control be installed at the intersection of Napa Valley Avenue and Amarone 
Avenue. 

 
 
2 PARKING RESTRICTIONS AT IMMACULATE CONCEPTION C.S. 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of Councillor Di Vona, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

Councillor Bernie DI Vona recommends that: 
 
The Engineering Department Staff initiate no parking restrictions in front of Immaculate Conception 
Catholic School, 500 Aberdeen Avenue during the evening hours. 
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3 CLEAN AIR FOR HEALTHY COMMUNITIES 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of Councillor Racco, dated October 7, 2002, subject to deleting the phrase �by passing the 
attached resolution�: 
 

Recommendation 
 
Councillor Mario G. Racco recommends that the Government of Canada accelerate the delivery of its 
Clean Air Agenda, by passing the attached resolution. 

 
 
4 UPDATE OF POPULATION SIGNS IN THE CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the City Clerk, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The City Clerk recommends that this report, including the report entitled �Update of Population 
Figures on Road Signs In Area Municipalities� circulated by the Region of York Council to area 
municipalities for comment be received. 

 
 
5 REQUEST FOR FENCE HEIGHT EXEMPTION 
 57 BABAK BLVD. 
 WOODBRIDGE,ONTARIO 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That the request for fence height exemption be granted; and 
 
2) That the following report of the City Clerk, dated October 7, 2002, be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The City Clerk requests direction on this matter. 
 
 
6 2003 SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the City Clerk, dated October 7, 

2002, be approved; and 
 
2) That the memorandum from the City Clerk, dated October 4, 2002, be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The City Clerk recommends: 
 
That the 2003 Schedule of Meetings be adopted. 
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7 FACILITY ALLOCATION POLICY 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of 

Community Services, dated October 7, 2002, be approved; 
 
2) That the fees for COVI be phased in over a 2-year period; and 
 
3) That the policy be amended to reflect that CSO status not be granted to major sports groups 

applying for a service that is already being provided. 
 
Further, the Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That a further broader comprehensive policy be provided, incorporating the attached �Facility 

Allocation Policy� and the additional comments from Members of Council. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Community Services, in consultation with the Director of Recreation and 
Culture and the Administrative Manager recommends: 
 
That the revised Facility Allocation Policy be approved. 

 
Mayor Di Biase declared an interest with respect to the foregoing matter as his daughter is a coach for the 
Vaughan Aquatic Club, and did not take part in the discussion or vote on the matter. 
 
 
8 DEVELOPMENT CHARGES � CALVARY BAPTIST CHURCH 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Commissioner of Finance and Corporate Services, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Finance and Corporate Services in consultation with the Director of Reserves & 
Investments and the Director of Legal Services recommends: 
 
That subject to confirmation that the school is registered with the Ministry of Education and 
confirmation of the school�s non-profit status, a By-Law be enacted to authorize the execution of a 
deferral agreement under Section 27(1) of the Development Charges Act between the Calvary Baptist 
Church and the Corporation of the City of Vaughan;  
 
That the agreement defer the payment of the City of Vaughan development charges for the school 
portion of the development, to a date later than the issuance of a building permit; and 
 
That given the anticipated increase in the number of private schools, staff be directed to prepare and 
report back with respect to a policy. 
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9 REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 02-237 
 HARDWARE REPLACEMENT FOR J.D. EDWARDS ERP SYSTEM 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Commissioner of Economic/Technology Development and Communications, dated 
October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Economic/Technology Development and Communications in consultation with 
the Director of Information Technology Services, and Director of Purchasing Services recommends: 
 
1. That the proposal received from Mid-Range Computer Group for hardware replacement of the 

J.D. Edwards ERP System be accepted in the amount of $120,348 (plus applicable taxes), and 
 
2. That the Mayor and Clerk be authorized to sign the necessary documents.  

 
 
10 REQUEST FOR INTER-REGIONAL SERVICE CONNECTIONS 
 JOHN PAONE PROPERTY � 10021 HIGHWAY 50 
 FRANK MAMMONE PROPERTY � 10335 HIGHWAY 50 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of 

Engineering and Public Works, dated October 7, 2002, be approved; and 
 
2) That the written submission from Mr. Remo Agostino, Weston Consulting Group Inc., 201 

Millway Avenue, Unit 19, Vaughan, L4K 5K8, dated October 7, 2002, be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
1. THAT the Region of York be requested to obtain approval from the Region of Peel for the supply 

of a water and sanitary service connection from the Region of Peel�s watermain on Coleraine 
Drive and sanitary sewer on Highway 50, to the existing commercial property at 10021 Highway 
50; and 

 
2. THAT the Region of York be requested to obtain approval from the Region of Peel for the supply 

of a residential sanitary service connection from the Region of Peel�s sanitary sewer on Highway 
50, to the existing single family dwelling on the property at 10335 Highway 50. 

 
 
11 AGINCOURT ROAD 
 TRAFFIC OPERATIONS 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That an allway stop control be installed at Agincourt Road and Albany Drive (south 

intersection); and 
 
2) That the following report of the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, dated 

October 7, 2002, be received. 
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Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 

That an allway stop control not be installed at Agincourt Road and Albany Drive (north intersection) 
and Agincourt Road and Albany Drive (south intersection). 

 
 
12 ISLINGTON AVENUE � NASHVILLE ROAD TO HIGHWAY 27 
 PROPOSED SPEED LIMIT REDUCTION 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
That the posted speed limit on Islington Avenue from Nashville Road to Highway 27 be reduced from 
60 km/hr to 50 km/hr. 

 
 
13 VARIOUS SCHOOLS 
 SCHOOL CROSSING GUARDS � SECONDARY REVIEW 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
That school crossing guards be relocated at the following two locations: 
 
1. St. James Catholic Elementary School 

- From Mast Road/Del Francesco Way intersection (north side) 
- To Mast Road/Queen Isabella Crescent, north intersection (north side) 

 
2. St. Stevens Catholic Elementary School 

- From Napa Valley Avenue/Casta Vista Drive intersection (south side) 
- To Napa Valley Avenue/Casta Vista Drive intersection (north side) 

 
That an additional school crossing guard be implemented at the following location: 
 
1. Forest Run Elementary School 

- Forest Run Boulevard/Vanguard Road intersection (north side) 
 
 
14 VENETO DRIVE AND STARVIEW GATE 
 PROPOSED ALLWAY STOP CONTROL 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, dated October 7, 2002: 
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Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
That an allway stop control not be installed at the intersection of Veneto Drive and Starview Gate. 

 
 
15 AIRDRIE DRIVE TRAFFIC COMMITTEE PLAN 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That the Airdrie Drive Traffic Committee plan be approved subject to deleting the proposed 

speed hump on Andrea Lane; 
 
2) That the funds in the amount of $46,000 for the implementation of the plan, be drawn from the 

2001 Capital Budget (Traffic Calming, Project No. 1203-2);  
 
3) That the affected residents be notified of the possibility of the installation of one speed hump 

on Chancellor Drive; 
 
4) That prior to the installation of the speed hump east of 300 Airdrie Drive, the resident of 334 

Airdrie Drive be notified of its exact location; and  
 
4) That the following report of the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, dated 

October 7, 2002, be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
1. That the Airdrie Drive Traffic Committee plan proposal be approved, with the exception of the 

two allway stop controls and the two speed humps proposed on Chancellor Drive; and 
 
2. That funds in the amount of $46,000 for the implementation of the plan proposal without the 

speed humps on Chancellor Drive (or $65,000 with patterned concrete speed humps on 
Chancellor Drive) be drawn from the 2001 Capital Budget (Traffic Calming, Project No. 1203-
2). 

 
 
16 COALBROOK COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENTS 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
1) That this report be received for information purposes; and 

 
2) That the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works be authorized to engage a 

contractor to proceed with the proposed modifications to the walkway lighting between 
Coalbrook Court and Michelle Drive using available funds in the 2002 Capital Project No. 
1110-4-02 Walkway Lighting Program. 
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17 ASSUMPTION � MACKENZIE GLEN SCHOOL BLOCK 
 65R-15203 \ 65M-2086 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
That the necessary by-law be passed assuming the municipal services in the Municipal Services 
Agreement for Plan 65R-15203 \ 65M-2086, and that the municipal services letter of credit be 
released. 

 
 
18 VELLORE WOODS BOULEVARD 
 PROPOSED REDUCED SPEED LIMIT 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That Clause 2 and 3 of the recommendation contained in the following report of the 

Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, dated October 7, 2002, be approved; and 
 
2) That the existing speed limits on Vellore Woods Boulevard and Ashberry Boulevard be 

changed from the statutory 50 km/h to 40 km/h within the Vellore Woods Public School and St. 
Emily Elementary Catholic School zones. 

 
Recommendation 

 
The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
1. That the existing speed limits on Vellore Woods Boulevard and Ashberry Boulevard not be 

changed from the statutory 50 km/h, and 40 km/h within the Vellore Woods Public School 
and St. Emily Elementary Catholic School zones; 

 
2. That staff request that York Regional Police provide more frequent enforcement of the speed 

limits on Vellore Woods Boulevard and Ashberry Boulevard; and 
 
3. That staff be directed to initiate discussions with the Region of York staff and York Regional 

Police on the feasibility of posting signs listing the fines for motorists exceeding the speed 
limit on certain major roads in the City. 

 
 
19 LANGSTAFF ROAD CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 
 ISLINGTON AVENUE TO WESTON ROAD 
 WITHDRAWAL OF �BUMP-UP� REQUEST 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of 

Engineering and Public Works, dated October 7, 2002, be approved;  
 
2) That noise, vibration, and environmental studies be conducted, and the fencing issue be 

addressed, during the detailed design stage; 
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3) That staff provide a status report prior to the final design and construction of Langstaff Road; 
 
4) That the following deputations, written submission, and photographs, be received: 
 

a) Ms. Rita DeBortoli, 61 Wilshire Boulevard, Woodbridge, L4L 6X3, and written 
submission dated October 7, 2002; 

 b) Ms. Lina Price, and photographs; 
c) Ms. Franca Stirpe, Wycliffe Ratepayers Association, 487 Wycliffe Avenue, Woodbridge, 

L4L 8T4; and 
 d) Mr. Frank Piccin, 178 Charmaine Road, Woodbridge, L4L 1K2; 

e) Ms. Barbara Cole; and 
 
5) That the following written submissions, be received: 
 

a) Mr. Rick F. Coburn, Borden Ladner Gervais, Scotia Plaza, 40 King Street West, 
Toronto, M5H 3Y4, dated October 4, 2002; and 

 b) Mr. Paul Di Iulio, dated June 22, 1999, and petition. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 

1. That the City of Vaughan withdraw its �Bump-up� request pertaining to the Region of York�s 
Class Environmental Assessment for the widening and reconstruction of Langstaff Road 
between Islington Avenue and Weston Road, and that the Ministry of Environment and 
Energy and the Region of York be so advised; and 

 
2. That during the detail design stage of the Langstaff Road project, the Region of York be 

requested to work with the City of Vaughan on the provision of sidewalks and illumination 
along the roadway, to minimize the impact on existing roadside vegetation and to provide 
enhanced planting wherever practicable, and to explore the feasibility of incorporating a 
continuous raised planted center median between Pine Valley Drive and Weston Road. 

 
Regional Councillor Frustaglio declared an interest with respect to the foregoing matter as her property backs 
onto Langstaff Road, and did not take part in the discussion or vote on the matter. 
 
 
20 SIGN VARIANCE APPLICATION 
 FILE NO.:  SV.02-011 
 OWNER:  AMICA VILLA DE VINCI 
 LOCATION:  7365 MARTIN GROVE ROAD 
 PART 7, PLAN 65R-11514 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Sign Variance Committee, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Sign Variance Committee recommends: 
 

That Sign Variance Application SV.02-011, Amica Villa De Vinci, be approved for signage identified as 
signs #3 and #4 of the variance application, and that signs identified as signs #1 and #2 conform and 
comply to all requirements of the sign by-law and are approved as in the site plan agreement. 
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21 SIGN VARIANCE APPLICATION 
 FILE NO.:  SV.02-017 
 OWNER:  FIRST PROFESSIONAL SHOPPING CENTRE 
 LOCATION:  7850 WESTON ROAD, LOT 6, CONCESSION 6 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Sign Variance Committee, dated October 7, 2002: 

 
Recommendation 

 
The Sign Variance Committee recommends: 

 
That Sign Variance Application SV.02-017, First Professional Shopping Centre, be approved subject 
to the removal of the sign on the north elevation abutting the residential area. 

 
 
22 ERECTION OF ELECTRONIC SIGN - CHABAD LUBAVICH OF ONTARIO 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Commissioner of Planning and Director of Building Standards, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning and Director of Building Standards recommends: 
 
That the Region of York be advised that Council for the City of Vaughan supports the applicant�s 
request for the installation of an electronic message board sign subject to the following conditions: 

 
1) That the landscaping abutting the existing residential properties be enhanced to screen the 

illumination from the proposed sign and that landscaping plans be submitted and approved to 
the satisfaction of the City�s Urban Design Department in consultation with the Region of York 
Engineering Department. 

2) That the final location/size of the sign be to the satisfaction of the Region of York Engineering 
Department. 

3) The applicant pay all costs associated with the proposed sign. 
 
 
23 ZONING BY-LAW AMENDMENT FILE Z.02.055 
 EAST TORONTO PRESBYTERIAN KOREAN CHURCH 
 REPORT #P.2002.52 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Commissioner of Planning, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
1. THAT Zoning By-law Amendment Application Z.02.055 (East Toronto Presbyterian Korean 

Church) BE APPROVED, subject to the following conditions: 
 

a) that the implementing by-law provide for the following site-specific exceptions: 
 

i) permit a Place of Worship and Private School as additional uses in the EM1 
Prestige Employment Area Zone;  



 
APPENDIX �A� 

REPORT NO. 67 OF THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
FOR CONSIDERATION BY COUNCIL, TUESDAY, OCTOBER 15, 2002 

 

 
 10 

ii) include a minimum parking requirement of 5 spaces/100m2 GFA for the 
multi-use building;  

 
iii) permit any necessary exceptions to implement the approved site; and 

 
b) that prior to the implementing by-law being enacted, the required site plan application 

shall be approved by Council.  
 
 
24 STEELES AVENUE CORRIDOR LAND USE REVIEW 
 FILE 15.90 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Commissioner of Planning, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
THAT the firm �Urban Strategies Inc.� BE RETAINED at the bid price of $129,717 to conduct the 
Steeles Avenue Corridor Land Use Review. 

 
 
25 SITE DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION FILE DA.02.051 
 ANILAG INVESTMENTS LTD. 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, 

dated October 7, 2002, be approved;  
 
2) That the deputation of Ms. Jennifer Bozzo, Gagnon Law Bozzo Urban Planners Ltd., 21 Queen 

Street East, Suite 500, Brampton, L6W 3P1, be received; and 
 
3) That the coloured renderings submitted by the applicant be received. 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
THAT the building elevations for Site Development Application DA.02.051 (Anilag Investments Ltd.) 
BE APPROVED, subject to additional architectural articulation being incorporated on the warehouse 
portion of the east and north elevations, and details on roof-top mechanical equipment, to the 
satisfaction of the Community Planning and Urban Design Departments. 

 
 
26 STREET NAME APPROVAL FILE 19T-89024 
 VELLORE VILLAGE PHASE 5 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Commissioner of Planning, dated October 7, 2002: 
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Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
THAT the following street names be submitted for approval: 
 
 STREET    PROPOSED NAME 
 
 Street �A�    Via Campanile 
 Street �B�    Pieta Place 

Street �C�    Cupola Crescent 
 Street �D�    Saint Nicholas Crescent 

Street �E�    Christina Ciccolini Court 
Street �F�    Saint Victor Drive 
Street �G�    Saint James Avenue 
Street �H�    Vescovo Road 
Street �I�    Saint Francis Avenue (existing) 

 
 
27 CITY OF VAUGHAN COMMENTS 
 PRIME MINISTER�S CAUCUS TASK FORCE ON URBAN ISSUES 
 INTERIM REPORT, APRIL 2002 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Commissioner of Planning, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends that: 
 
1. This report BE RECEIVED; 
 
2. The Prime Minister�s CaucusTask Force on Urban Issues BE ADVISED that the City of 

Vaughan: 
 

a) Supports the direction taken by the Task Force in its Interim Report and welcomes 
the new opportunities that may result from a long-term federal interest in urban 
affairs; 

 
b) Supports the concept of partnerships among the three levels of government in order 

to solve the complex problems facing Canada�s Urban Areas;  
 

c) Supports the introduction of national strategies and programs, particularly in the 
areas of Affordable Housing, Transportation and Infrastructure; 

 
d) Supports the development of strategies and programs that are based on reliable 

long-term commitments by the federal and provincial partners, particularly in the area 
of funding; 

 
e) Is of the opinion that representation from the municipalities, as full partners with the 

federal and provincial governments in the design and implementation of any national 
strategies and programs, is critical;  
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f) That the delivery of such programs be assigned to the level of government best 
equipped to provide the service in an efficient and cost-effective manner and that the 
necessary funding be made available to that level of government; and 

  
g) Supports the Recommendations to the Prime Minister�s Caucus Task Force on 

Urban Issues by the Region of York, which were approved by the Council of the 
Regional Municipality of York on September 19, 2002 (See Attachment No. 2) 

 
3. The Task Force be encouraged, in its final report, to focus on models for the implementation 

of national strategies and programs, in order to shorten the time-frame for further debate and 
to expedite their start-up; and such models may include the U.S. Transportation Equity Act of 
1998; 

 
4. Given the level of need and the time it takes to develop and implement such programs, the 

Task Force and all levels of government be reminded that time is of the essence; 
 

5. This report be forwarded to the following persons and organizations: 
 

- The Prime Minister�s Task Force on Urban Issues, (Chair, Judy Sgro MP): 
- The Right Honourable Prime Minister and Members of the Federal Cabinet; 
- The Honourable Premier of Ontario and Members of the Provincial Cabinet; 
- MPs and MPPs representing the City Vaughan; 
- The Regional Municipality of York; 
- The Area Municipalities � Regional Municipality of York; and  
- The Regions of Peel and Durham 

 
 
28 CABINET CRESCENT 
 PROPOSED 40 KM/HR SPEED LIMIT 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of Regional Councillor Rosati, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

Regional Councillor Gino Rosati recommends: 
 
That the speed limit on Cabinet Crescent be reduced from 50 km/hr to 40 km/hr. 

 
 
29 NOISE BY-LAW EXEMPTION 
 TRACK REHABILITATION 
 PACIFIC NORTHERN RAIL CONTRACTORS INC. 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Director of Legal Services, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Director of Legal Services recommends that an exemption to the Noise By-law be granted to 
Pacific Northern Rail Contractors Inc., for 2 weeks from October 7th to 19th, 2002 for the necessary 
rehabilitation work for the Go Transit owned rail corridor through Maple. 
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30 OFFICIAL PLAN AMENDMENT APPLICATION FILE OP.00.022 
 ZONING BY-LAW AMENDMENT APPLICATION FILE Z.00.107 
 REPORT #P.2001.12 
 1168912 ONTARIO INCORPORATED 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends: 
 
1) That the recommendation contained in the following report of the Commissioner of Planning, 

dated October 7, 2002, be approved; and 
 
2) That the following deputations, and written submission, be received: 
 

a) Mr. Leo Longo, Aird & Berlis, 181 Bay Street, Toronto, M5J 2T9, on behalf of the 
applicant; and 

b) Mr. John Stevens, 29 Linden Crescent, Brampton, L6S 4A1, and written submission 
dated October 2, 2002. 

 
Recommendation 

 
The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
1. THAT Official Plan Amendment Application OP.00.022 (1168912 Ontario Incorporated) BE 

APPROVED, subject to the following conditions:  
 

a) redesignate the subject lands to a �Prestige Area� designation under OPA 450 
(Employment Area Plan), subject to the �Service Node� policies;  

 
b) permit office, hotel and conference/banquet hall, limited retail commercial and 

associated ancillary uses, together with appropriate development policies addressing 
such matters as intensity, traffic, and site function; and, 

 
c) incorporate urban design objectives into the site-specific amendment to ensure 

proper integration of the development with the adjacent land uses. 
 

2. THAT Zoning By-law Amendment Application Z.00.107 (1168912 Ontario Incorporated) BE 
APPROVED, subject to the following conditions: 

 
a) that the implementing zoning by-law: 

 
i) rezone the subject lands to C7 Service Commercial Zone; 

 
ii) restrict the site to office buildings; hotel with related hospitality, 

conference/banquet hall facilities, and eating establishment/outdoor patio; 
and limited retail store uses; 

 
iii) provide minimum 9 m wide landscaped buffers adjacent to Regional Road 

27 and the cemetery, and any necessary build-to or setback requirements to 
achieve appropriate built form and to facilitate a significant urban 
landscaped treatment within the right-of way of Toronto RV Road; 

 
iv) permit any necessary exceptions to implement the approved site plan; and, 

 
b) that prior to the implementing by-law being enacted, the required site plan application 

shall be approved by Council. 
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31 CARRVILLE VILLAGE DISTRICT CENTRE STUDY 
 CARRVILLE-URBAN VILLAGE 2 
 FILE:  15.80.4 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the Commissioner of Planning, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 
"THAT Staff�s recommendation respecting the results of the consultant selection process for the 
Carrville Village District Centre Study be brought forward to the Council meeting of October 15th, 
2002." 

 
 
32 PROCLAMATION 
 CANADA�S CITIZENSHIP WEEK 
 OCTOBER 14 � 20, 2002 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of the City Clerk, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

The City Clerk recommends: 
 
That the following resolution be adopted to proclaim the week of October 14 - 20, as �Canada�s 
Citizenship Week in the City of Vaughan�: 
 
WHEREAS:   Canada�s Citizenship Week will be held from October 14 - 20, 2002; 
 
AND WHEREAS:  Canada�s Citizenship Week provides an opportunity to reflect on the value 

of citizenship and immigration and to focus on the privileges, rights, 
responsibilities and obligations of citizenship; 

 
AND WHEREAS:  New Canadians bring a strong sense of commitment to their new home, 

make many valuable contributions to Canada and play an important role in 
our economic strength and cultural diversity; 

 
AND WHEREAS:  The themes and values of Canadian citizenship reinforce an important 

message for all Canadians � that newcomers are welcome in Canada, and 
that we all belong; 

 
AND WHEREAS:  All Canadians, old and new, can join together in reaffirming their 

commitment to Canada;  
 
THEREFORE:   That the City of Vaughan hereby proclaims the week of October 14 � 20, 

2002, as �Canada�s Citizenship Week�. 
 
 
33 REQUEST FOR INSTALLATION OF TRAFFIC LIGHT ON REGIONAL ROAD 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of Regional Councillor Rosati, dated October 7, 2002: 
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Recommendation 
 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati recommends: 
 
1. That the Regional of York be requested to proceed immediately with design and 

installation of traffic light at Islington/Kiloran intersection. 
 
2. That the City of Vaughan pay to the Region, the up front cost of the installation.  
 
3. That the Region repay the City of the Vaughan the above cost when the warrants are met 

and Islington is widened. 
 
 
34 TRAFFIC SIGNALS FOR LANGSTAFF ROAD AND BALDING BLVD. 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of Regional Councillor Frustaglio, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio recommends: 
 
That staff be directed to work with Regional Staff and if necessary front end the cost of installing 
traffic signals at Langstaff Road and Balding Blvd. 

 
 
35 USE OF MCNAUGHTON FIELD BY ST. JOAN OF ARC SCHOOL 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends approval of the recommendation contained in the following 
report of Councillor Ferri, dated October 7, 2002: 
 

Recommendation 
 

Councillor Mario Ferri recommends: 
 
That staff be directed to meet with the school principal, school board officials and Vaughan Soccer 
and the local Councillor to develop a solution addressing the needs of both the school and the soccer 
club. 

 
 
36 COLLABORATION WITH YOUTH ASSISTING YOUTH 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends that staff provide a report to the Council meeting of 
October 15, 2002, regarding ways of administering a collaborative agreement with Youth Assisting 
Youth. 
 
The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Committee by Councillor Ferri. 
 
 
37 REQUEST FOR SPEED REDUCTION 
 ATKINSON AVENUE, BETWEEN BATHURST STREET & CLARK AVENUE 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends that staff provide a report to the Committee of the Whole 
meeting of October 21, 2002, regarding the feasibility of reducing the speed limit to 40 km/h on 
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Atkinson Avenue between Bathurst Street and Clark Avenue, and with recommendations on speed 
reductions and areas to which those reductions would apply. 
 
The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Committee by Councillor Kadis. 
 
 
38 DEPUTATION � MS. SUSAN HART 
 ALZHEIMER SOCIETY OF YORK REGION - UPDATE 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends that the deputation of Ms. Susan Hart, Alzheimer Society of 
York Region, 800 Davis Drive, Unit 6, Newmarket, L3Y 2R5, be received. 
 
 
39 DEPUTATION � MS. LESLIE RIDGE 
 WITH RESPECT TO DECK VARIANCE 
 COMMITTEE OF THE ADJUSTMENT FILE A352/02 
 
The Committee of the Whole recommends that the deputation of Ms. Leslie Ridge, 6 Freemont Street, 
Concord, L4K 5J4, be received, and staff provide a report with respect to this matter. 
 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole passed the following resolution: 
 
That a closed session of Committee of the Whole be convened for the purpose of discussing the following 
matters: 
 
a. the security of property; 
b. personal matters about an identifiable individual, including employees; 
c. proposed or pending acquisitions of land for municipal or local board purposes; 
d. labour relations or employee negotiations; 
e. litigation or potential litigation, including matters before administrative tribunals; 
f. advice that is subject to solicitor/client privilege; and 
g. meetings authorized to be closed under another statute. 
 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:15 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Councillor Mario G. Racco, Chair 
 


